
 

 

 

 

FOM THE DESK OF PETER MASTROPOALO: 
 

 Another year has come and gone.  I am glad to be around to see 2015. 
Just a reminder, be sure to disconnect your garden hose from the outside faucet.  If 
the faucet seems loose on its mount, tip it down to let the water drain out.  This will 

prevent it from freezing. 
 

 We have one new family moving in to the new section of Foxwood in late 

January.  One more family will be moving in in the spring.  There are currently 6 
resales available. 
 

 For special garbage pick-ups on Mondays you must notify the office.  Garbage 
from private parties at the rec hall should be put in the dumpster at the office for pick 

up. 
 During a snow storm all cars must be off the street for snow removal.  If you 
don’t want your driveway or walks shoveled by the outside help, put a sign on your 

front door, "NO SHOVEL".  Remove the sign when you are ready to be dug out and the 
roads are plowed.  Last year a lot of people were dug out before we finished plowing 
and got plowed back in.  If it is not an emergency, please wait till we are done plowing. 
 

 Please do not put garbage containers in the street the night before a storm.  
PLACE THEM OFF THE ROAD EDGE.  All garbage must be in an enclosed container, 

not in plastic bags.  This is in your lease.  

  

 

 

Calling Post Committee Report 

 

 When one of our Foxwood neighbors passes away and the family wishes to 

disseminate funeral arrangements to the community, a telephone call from a family 

member or designated individual regarding those details would be appreciated.  The call 

should be placed to me, at 208-0410, or in my absence, to Mary Lazoryk, at 369-0961. 
 

 Since taking over this responsibility, I have had on occasion a neighbor calling to 

ask why they hadn't received a call.  If I have no knowledge of the passing, the calls 

cannot be made.  It is up to the family as to whether or not the Foxwood community 

should be notified, and in those instances, the notification will go out over the telephone 

network. 

 As we begin this new year, let's hope those calls are few and far between! 

Thank you, 

Barbara Ross, #21 

 
 


